
GREENVIEW VILLAGE BOARD MINUTES 

Of September 20, 2021 

 The Greenview Village Board met for a regular scheduled board meeting on Monday September 20th, 

2021. President Curry called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. and all present participated in the pledge of 

allegiance. The roll call indicated that Trustees Norman Hofmann, Sarah Heavner, Patrick Feagans, and 

Brandon Wellhausen were present. Other village personnel present were John Holt, Zoning Officer Braden 

Brown, and Village Clerk Monica Brumm  

 

 Public Participation:  

 

Don Taul was present and gave an update on the sewer project. Stating just waiting for additional funding. 

 

Braden Brown gave the zoning report for August. A motion was made by Trustee Wellhausen and seconded by 

Trustee Hofmann to approve the zoning report. All present voted aye. Report filed into record. 

 

John Holt gave the treasurer report for August. A motion was made by Trustee Heavner and seconded by Trustee 

Feagans to approve the treasurer report. All present voted aye. Report filed into record. 

 

The minutes from the September 2nd, 2021, board meeting was reviewed by each board member. A motion 

made by Trustee Hofmann and seconded by Trustee Feagans to approve the minutes. Minutes approved and 

filed into record.  

 

Income/Expense/Bill Report- The bills were reviewed by each board member. Approval of the 

income/expense report was roll called, all present in favor voted aye. Filed into record. 

 

 

Old Business-  

1. President pass around a thank you letter from Route 97 Cruisers. 

 

New Business-  

1. A motion was made by Trustee Heavner and seconded by Trustee Hofmann to approve the Lawn 

Mower Charity Poker Run on October 9th, 2021. All present in favor, voted aye, motion passed. 

2. Vote on Motor Fuel Tax Funding was tabled until the next meeting. 

3. Discussion on Citizen of The Year was tabled until the next meeting 

 

 

Committee Reports: 

 

Trustee Feagans:  Gave the water report. Discussion was also had on the paperwork had been completed and 

turned in for grant money from the county to help with installing a new well. 

 

Trustee Heavner:   Volunteer Park Committee is looking for volunteers and will be meeting on 09/21 at 

Village Hall. 

 

Trustee Hofmann:  Discussion had on the qualifications for seniors on the USDA grants available. 

 

Trustee Soldwedel:  Absent 

 

Trustee VanCleve:  Absent 

 

Trustee Wellhausen:  Received update from insurance on upcoming changes. And, that the claim for the 

repairs for the maintenance shop were denied. 



 

Clerk:  Advised board of a Water Usage Fact Sheet that would like to publish on the website. Board approved 

to place on the website. Also advised board that would be on vacation starting 09/24 and returning 10/04. 

Advised that John would be managing some of the job duties, as well as Trey checking messages daily and 

responding. 

 

President:  Was contacted by a Rodney Dimmick requesting a letter in support of turning the corner building 

he owns into a café. Advised the board that a letter was typed up and sent out stating that we are in favor of 

business coming to Greenview to help grow the community. Discussion was had on donating money to Marbold 

Farmstead in honor of Jerry Cottingham’s service on the board. A motion was made by Trustee Hofmann and 

seconded by Trustee Heavner to spend $100 to purchase a brick from the Marbold Farmstead in honor of Jerry 

Cottingham. All present in favor, voted aye. Motion passed. Discussion was also had on Marbold Farmstead 

checking on if they have insurance on items stored at Village Hall. Discussion was also had on a purchasing 

property on Jackson street. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:13 pm. 

  

At the conclusion of all business, the announcement of the next meeting was made. The next meeting will be 

held on Monday October 4th, 2021, at 7:00 pm.  

      


